

June 21, 2023

Mr. Ivan D. Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Ivan:

As a matter of general interest, the Postal Service has created Statistical Programs (SP) Letter #4, Fiscal Year (FY) 2023.

The subject letter provides updates to policies and procedures for:

- Carrier Cost Systems (CCS);
- In-Office Cost System (IOCS) and Cluster;
- Transportation Cost Systems (TRACS); and
- Revenue, Volume and Performance Measurement Systems (ODIS-RPW).

Enclosed is a final draft copy of SP Letter #4, FY23.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Dionne Hughes at (202) 412-8044.

Sincerely,

Director

Contract Administration (NALC)

Enclosures